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                          PRESIDENT’S PIECE 
 
Happy Birthday Members, 
 
Yes we turn 28 this month!!!! and at the last meeting it was tremendous to see us reach above the SIXTY attendance 
mark again, well done  
Our thanks to Collin and Jill for organising a very interesting trip to Chapple’s Cairn Curran Estate Winery, where we 
saw various stages of wine making and tasted freshly picked grapes, grape juice and some wonderful “Reds”. With a 
beautiful view overlooking Cairn Curran it was a great place to enjoy our picnic lunch. 
It has been a great honour and privilege to serve the Club as your President. Looking back on my year I realise what 
Probus has given me, discovering new places, new ideas, new friends – it has been truly rewarding! 
I would like to thank my very capable Committee and you the members, for the help and support I have received. My 
President report at the AGM will certainly expand on this! 
  
We look forward to more Fun, Friendship and Fellowship with many activities in 2013-2014 ! 

 
 Regards and Thanks  
President Noel Bruhn 

   SECRETARIAL SCRIBBLES 
 

The March meeting is of course our AGM.  I am happy to report that virtually all positions have been filled with only 
one nominee so no voting will be needed. The position of Probe Editor remains open however, with the Committee’s 
approval as my 3 year tenure is up, I am to continue in that role until we find a replacement. The volunteer position of 
Badger also remains open however Denise will continue until a replacement is found. 

 

On the 12 February the PSPL Board met and approved a new Constitution for themselves as part of a deal done with 
Rotary. Their new Constitution contains the words isolation and lonliness in two places, remains totally undemocratic 
and we as Probus Clubs remain as NON MEMBERS of PSPL with no say whatsoever in our governing!. Whilst Rotary 
have been given this information and more, we as Probus Clubs HAVE NOT BEEN INFORMED as of today 28

th
 

February!! We also know from “leaked sources” that two new ROTARY Nominated PSPL Board Members were 
approved and the three successful regional nominees to the PSPL Board were also approved at that Board meeting. 
The PSPL Directors for Term 2013-2016 have been confirmed to Rotary and their induction will take place at the close 
of the PSPL Annual General Meeting in May 2013. Roger Goldstone - New Zealand Districts 9910, 9920 and 9930 :  
Bruce Cameron - Victoria/Tasmania : Douglas Geekie - Queensland" :  Rotary Nominees  are Ian Scott DGE 2014-
2015 District 9685 - Rotary Club of Central Blue Mountains and Gary Williams DGN  Dunedin South Rotary Club NZ. 
THIS IS JUST NOT GOOD ENOUGH PROBUS DESERVE MUCH BETTER FROM PSPL!! 
Denise and I attended the PAV Delegates Meeting in Melbourne, as your delegates. We recommend that you 
regularly check their website which is full of useful information on trips, activities, golf and bowls tournaments etc.. 
 

ATTENDANCE FIGURES: 

2012   Jan 52;   Feb 52;   Mar 65;   Apr 53;  May  56 ; Jun 55; Jul  49: Aug 49;  Sep 50;  Oct 56;  Nov 55. 

2013   Jan 53;   Feb 61;  

                                              LETS MAKE MARCH  SIXTY + AGAIN  !!!!!!!!! 

SICK LIST: Our thoughts and prayers are with those members not enjoying the best of health, and we wish them a 
speedy recovery. 

 
 



BIRTHDAYS:  Have a great day! 

MARCH      APRIL 

2
nd

 Peter Randall    2
nd

   Margaret Powrie  20
th

  Tom Iser 
11

th
 Doreen Warne    4

th
    Bob Chenery  23

rd
  Geoff Biles 

23
rd

 Ray Fitzgerald    8
th

    Ian Bennett   23
rd 

 Dennis Crouch 
25

th
 Eileen McGrath    13

th
  Len Roy   29

th
  Warren Winzar 

25
th
 Jim Aitken    17

th
  Nick Lamming 

        

When Cheese gets its picture taken what does it say? 
 
Why is a person who plays the piano called a pianist but a person who drives a racing car not called a racist? 
 
Why do overlook and oversee mean opposite things? 
 

Members, Partners and Friends Luncheon 
 

The luncheon to be held after the February 20th General Meeting will be held at The RSL Havilah  Road. All members and their 
partners are encouraged to attend. If you are not a regular and intend attending then please ring Dorothy 54432642 
likewise regular attendees who will not be attending, so that reasonably correct numbers can be booked for. 

 

Ladies Only Luncheon  (LOL) Group 
 

Next LOL  we will be at The Foundry Hotel, 366 High Street. That will be Friday April 5
th

  at 12 pm. Anyone who would 

require a lift please let Denise know. C’mon ladies make a note in your diary and come join us  Ph: 5449 3925 email: 
denisewatt4@gmail.com 

 
Walking for Pleasure and Fitness Group  

FRIDAYS:  March 1st, 8th and 15th At Kangaroo Flat. Meet, at the Car Park on Browning Street, opposite the  Leisure Centre at 
10.00am promptly 
FRIDAYS: March 22nd, 29th  then FRIDAY’s April, 5th and 12th  Kennington Reservoir. Meet, at the Entrance to Aldi Car Park 
off Edwards Road at 10.00am promptly   Contacts: Arthur Eaton 5443 9162 or Bob Santon 5447 1914 
 

Garden Group combined with Spring Gully Probus: 
In Recess. 
 

MORNING COFFEE AND CHAT GROUP   
Next on Thursday March 14th at Strath Village at 10.15 am,  see you there! 
All members, partners and friends welcome! Come and join the laughter and chatter!!  Only $5 for Coffee and Cake or Coffee and 
Scone and Cream from the correct Cafe. 
   

LONERS GROUP   
Those members (and that includes ladies and widows of members) on their own are invited to join the regulars for dinner at the 
Bendigo Club every Thursday at 6pm. Table is booked in either Arthur Eaton or Ian Bennett’s name. Give Arthur or Ian a ring 
if you intend joining any week to give it a try!   
 

BOWLS GROUP   
In recess 
 

SUNDAY BREAKFAST:  
Put Sunday 5

th
 May  2013 at  9 a.m. in your diary for a $15 a head Full Buffet Breakfast at The All Seasons, McIvor Road.   

Future breakfasts will be on the second Sunday in the month. Could not change this one as it would clash with Mothers Day.  

 

COMPUTING SUPPORT: Mike is still available for computer help if needed. Please just phone him with your 

problem or request.  54493925 
 

 

MEMBERS PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE WILL BE NO “GENERAL MEETING” IN MARCH   

IT WILL SOLELY BE THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  It will commence promptly at 

10.00am. There will possibly be a number of notices of motion re the Statement Of Purposes and 

Rules (Constitution) and it is also most like that the officers elected will be installed into office 

including The New President. 

The minutes of the February meeting will be posted with April Probe and will not be approved until 

the APRIL MEETING.  Group/Activity Reports will be as per the Probe!! 

mailto:denisewatt4@gmail.com


 

     
No nursing home for us. We'll be checking into a Holiday Inn!  
With the average cost for a nursing home care costing $188.00 per day, there is a better way when we get old and too 
feeble. I've already checked on reservations at the Holiday Inn.  
For a combined long term stay discount and senior discount, it's $59.23 per night.  
Breakfast is included, and some have happy Hours in the afternoon.  
That leaves $128.77 a day for lunch and dinner in any restaurant we want, and/or room service, laundry,  
Gratuities and special TV movies. And don't forget the maid comes every day!  
Plus, they provide a spa, swimming pool, a workout room,  A lounge and washer-dryer, etc.  
Most have free toothpaste and razors, and All have free shampoo and soap. 

 
$5 worth of tips a day you'll have the entire staff scrambling to help you.  
They treat you like a customer, not a patient.  
There's a city bus stop out front, and Seniors ride free.  
The handicap bus will also pick you up (if you fake a decent limp).  
To meet other nice people, call a church bus on Sundays.  
For a change of scenery, take the airport shuttle bus and eat at one of the nice restaurants there.  
While you're at the airport, fly somewhere. Otherwise, the cash keeps building up.  
It takes months to get into decent nursing homes. Holiday Inn will take your reservation today.  
And you're not stuck in one place forever -- you can move from Inn to Inn, or even from city to city.  
Want to see Hawaii ? They have Holiday Inn there too.  
 
TV broken? Light bulbs need changing? Need a mattress replaced? No problem.. They fix everything, and apologize 
for the inconvenience.  
The Inn has a night security person and daily room service. The maid checks to see if you are ok. If not, they'll call an 
ambulance . . Or the undertaker.  
If you fall and break a hip, Medicare will pay for the hip, and Holiday Inn will Upgrade you to a suite for the rest of 
your life.  
And no worries about visits from family. They will always be glad to find you, and probably check in for a few days 
mini-vacation. The grandkids can use the pool. What more could I ask for? 

 
So, when I reach that golden age, I'll face it with a grin.  
AIDS WARNING!  
To all of you approaching 60 or have REACHED 60 and past, this  is especially for you......  
SENIOR CITIZENS  
ARE THE NATION'S LEADING CARRIERS OF AIDS! 
HEARING AIDS  
BAND AIDS  
ROLL AIDS  
WALKING AIDS  
MEDICAL AIDS  
GOVERNMENT AIDS  
MOST OF ALL,  
MONETARY AID TO THEIR KIDS!  
Not forgetting HIV  
(Hair is Vanishing) 
 

 

 



NOTICES OF MOTION FOR AGM 20
th

 March 2013 

NOTICE OF MOTION (1)  

On behalf of The Committee,  Secretary Mike proposes and President Noel seconds that “the following alterations to Probus Club Of 
Bendigo Inc. Statement Of Purposes and Rules (Constitution) dated 2010 ”  and The Probus Club Of Bendigo Inc.  Standing Resolutions,  
as required by PSPL be adopted. 

 
All references to Probus Centre - South Pacific Inc. to be replaced with Probus South Pacific Limited.  
 
Aims and Objects (heading)  
Existing wording: Aims and Objects  
Change to: Aims and Objectives  
 
Management - (a)  
Existing wording:  
(a) The Club shall be managed by a Management Committee, herein after called “the Committee”, comprising a President, one or more Vice-
Presidents, a Secretary, a Treasurer, herein after called “Officers” and such number of Committee Members as decided at any General Meeting. 
 
Change to:  
(a) The club shall be managed by a Management Committee comprising a president, one or more vice presidents, a secretary, a 
treasurer and officers as provided in the Standing Resolutions.  
  
Meetings - (b)  
Existing wording:  
(b) An Annual Meeting for the election of the Committee shall be held on or before March 31

st
 of each year. 

  
Change to:  
(b) An annual general meeting for the election of officers shall be held on or before March 31st of each year.  
 
Meetings - (c)  
Existing wording:  
(c) Members elected shall take office from April 1st each year. 
.  
Change to:  
(c) Newly elected management committee shall take office at the conclusion of the Annual General Meeting.  
 
  

STANDING RESOLUTIONS 

Existing wording:        
1. The Club shall be managed by a Management Committee (herein after called ‘the Committee’), comprising of a President, Vice-

President, Secretary, Treasurer, and  a  maximum of 7 Committee Members to be responsible for Tours and Visits, 
Entertainments, Programs (Guest Speakers), Membership, Fellowship, Club Bulletin and such other activities as may be 
decided from time to time by the Club. The immediate Past President shall be a member, ex officio, of the Committee and shall 
have voting rights.                    (20th June 2012) 

 
Change to: 
 

1. The Club shall be managed by a Management Committee, comprising of a President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, and  
a  maximum of 7 other officers  to be responsible for: 

a. Tours, Trips  and Activities,  
b. Programs (Guest Speakers),  
c. Membership, 
d. Club Bulletin  
e. Such other activities as may be decided from time to time by the Club.  
f. The immediate Past President shall be a member, ex officio, of the Committee and shall 

have voting rights.                                   
(20th March 2013) 

 
REMOVE:7. Members elected at the Annual General Meeting shall be authorised to administer the affairs of the club prior to 
April 1

st
 and shall report    on such matters to the members at the April general meeting for ratification.                                                                          

(16th June 2010) 
NOTICE OF MOTION (2)  
On behalf of The Committee,  Treasurer  Barry proposes and President Noel seconds that “The annual fees and subscriptions remain 
unchanged for the Probus Year 2013 - 2014” 
 
AMMENDMENT: Proposed by Probe Editor Mike and seconded by Denise Watt that “The annual fees and subscriptions remain 
unchanged for the Probus Year 2013 – 2014 however Non Active Members be requested to pay $7.00 towards the cost of their “Probe 
Bulletins”.” 
 
NOTE :   SR8 Currently Reads “ The subscription payable by individual members shall be $35 per annum, for combined spouse/partner 
membership subscriptions shall be $50 per annum the subscription for the spouse/partner of a life member or non active member shall be half the 
combined subscription.These to be reviewed at the Club’s Annual General Meetings,   (20th March 2012)” 
 
NOTICE OF MOTION (3)  
It is proposed by Mike Watt and seconded by Don Ridge that “ The Club donate $100, to include our Clubs membership fee,  to the newly 
formed (25/2/2013)  PSP REFORM GROUP, whose main goals are 1. To achieve membership and ownership of PSPL by all Probus Clubs. 
and 2, To reform PSPL to place it in its proper relationship as a service provider to Probus Clubs. ” 
 
 



MINUTES OF THE 27th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE PROBUS CLUB OF BENDIGO Inc. HELD AT THE MASONIC 

CENTRE, McIVOR ROAD, BENDIGO ON WEDNESDAY 21st  MARCH 2012  

The meeting was declared open at 10-00 am, by President RAY FITZGERALD in the chair. All members present were welcomed.  

 

Attendance & Apologies: A total of 61 members and 4 guests ( D Wright, B & N Forsythe, E.Stuart) attended & were welcomed by Pres. Ray. 

Apologies were recorded from 34 members: J.Aitken, G.Biles, Bev Bruhn, M.Caulfield,  N.Christie, B.Clemens, B.Clemson, A.Cowling, J & K 

Gloster, F.Himsworth, K.Holland, Z.Hughes, J.Kelly, J & M.McDonald, B.McGrath, C.McLean, M.Miller, I.Nixon, G.Osborne, B.Perrin, K.Proud, 

L.Roy, A.Ryall, J.Sanderson, A..Stephens, L.Stork, C.Thomson.   

Confirmation: The minutes of the preceding Annual General Meeting were read and confirmed on the motion of Mike Watt and seconded by Ern 

Holland(Carried).  

Annual Report: President Ray Fitzgerald  presented his Presidential Annual Report in which he expressed thanks and appreciation to all members 

in each of their roles. Moved by Peter Randall and seconded by John Hardy "That the President's Report be Received" Carried with acclamation.  

Annual Financial Statement: Treasurer  Don Ridge presented his audited Financial Report (copy attached) and thanked Ken Coles as Auditor. 

Moved by Don Ridge and seconded by Ken Coles "that the Financial Statement of Income and Expenditure for the year ending 28th February 2012 

be received" (Carried).  

There being no matters arising, Don Ridge moved "That the Financial Statement of Income and Expenditure for the year ended 28th February 

2012 be adopted". Seconded by Arthur Eaton (Carried).  

Election of Executive Officers and Committee Members:  

President Ray Fitzgerald declared all positions vacant and announced that as there was only one nomination received for President; that being 

Noel Bruhn and that there was no dissension; Ray declared Noel Bruhn Club President for the ensuing year .... applause.  .  

President Ray explained that the nominations for Executive Office Bearer positions did not exceed the number of vacancies therefore no election 

is necessary and declared appointed the following as Executive Office Bearers:-  

Immediate Past President.  ........................ ………..Ray Fitzgerald  

President..  .......................... ……………..……….Noel Bruhn  

Vice President……………………………..……Dorothy Crothers  

Treasurer.... ......................... ………….………….Barry Coghlan 

Secretary  ............................ …………….……….Mike Watt 

Pres. Ray explained that for similar reasons; no election is necessary for the filling of Committee vacancies. The following members were declared 

appointed to the Committee: Jillian Adams; Bob Chenery; Ken Crouch; Barry Hargrave and Don Ridge . (Applause).  

 
Pres. Ray called on Secretary Mike to read out the Voluntary positions who were thanked for their support..  
 
Tours and Trips…Ailsa Coghlan (Chair), Collin Adams, Brian McGrath 
Badges – Morning Coffee – Sunday Breakfasts…….Denise Watt 
Loners ……Arthur Eaton and Ian Bennett 
Welfare…..Peter Randall 
Welcome - Desk……Ken Coles, Bruce Michelsen, Alan Court, Doug Laity 
Correspondent /Speaker Reporter – Luncheon Organiser…Dorothy Crothers 
Bowls…..Ray Fitzgerald 
Guest Speaker Organiser…..Bet Hall    
Probe – Website – Computer Support………Mike Watt 
 
Fees & Subscriptions: Notice of motion: Moved  Don Ridge, Seconded Noel Bruhn on behalf of  all the Committee, that “The fees and 
subscriptions for 2012/13 remain unchanged i.e. from SR8 dated 20th March 2012” with the addition of “the subscription for the spouse/partner of a 
life member or non active member shall be half the combined subscription”. 
The motion having been proposed and seconded was carried unanimously without discussion. 
 
Election of Auditor: Notice of Motion: Moved Noel Bruhn , Seconded Mike Watt that:  “ Ken Coles be re-elected Auditor for the year 2012/13” 
Carried unanimously without discussion. 

There being no required notice given to the Secretary of any other business President Ray thanked the Members for their attention and 
declared the AGM closed at 10.25 a.m. 
 

 Confirmed .................... ……………….(President) 20th
 March 2013  

 
 

 
 
 





 

TOURS AND ACTIVITIES - PROGRAME 

 

 

APRIL 2013 

PROBUS CLUB OF BENDIGO TRIP TO WILLIAMSTOWN TUESDAY 23APRIL, 2013. 

       

                Travel by Train:  (Use your free Rail Passes or Senior Concession)      
                                              Bendigo to Southern Cross by V/line. 
                Depart Bendigo:  7-45am Train to Melbourne. (Suggest Purchase Ticket prior to day of travel) 
                Return:                 3-15pm train from Southern Cross.(Arrive Bendigo 5-10pm) 
                Costs:                   $20.00 per person which includes Bus & Entry Fees. 
                Lunch:                 Purchase at own cost.  Array of suitable “eateries” 
                PAYMENTS:      Meeting Wed. 20th of March.    
                 

B&T Chenery (2), B&D Santon (2), C&J Adams (2), N&D Warne (2), B&A Coghlan (2), B&E McGrath (2), M&D Watt (2), 
A.Court (1), D Laity (1), K Crouch (1), B Hall (1), R Pollock (1), N Gillies (1), D Crouch (1), E Bruhn (1), M Pawrie (1), 
W.Redmond (1).              Emergencies:  R & C Watkins (2), E Stuart (1), A Eaton (1). 

 
Enquiries to Bill Redmond. Phone 54431541. 

 
15/04/2013 BRIGHT IN AUTUMN TOUR - We have been invited to join the Bendigo Ladies on a Caldwell’s tour. This 
is a great time to see the trees in their entire colour and will be very popular SO IF YOU ARE INTERESTED LET ME 
KNOW AS SOON AS POSSIBLE Cost $ 700.00 per person twin share 
 
22/4/2013 -28/04/2013 ADELAIDE and CORNISH FESTIVAL ON THE YORK PENINSULAR this tour is being run by 
KINGSTON TOURS -THEY WILL PICK YOU UP AND DROP YOU BACK TO YOUR DOOR SO YOU HAVE NO 
HASSLES. THEY CATER FOR PEOPLE WITH WHEEL CHAIRS AND HAVE A HOSTESS ON BOARD. 
 

ADVANCE NOTICE: 
 
17/10/2013 -24/10/2013 RURAL RIVERS RUN - MURRUMBIDGEE AND THE MURRAY I am waiting for full details 
of this tour so let me know if you are interested (this also is a Kingston Tour ) 
 
13/10/2013 -18/10/2013 Annual PROBUS RENDEZVOUS 2013 this is being held in Albury Wodonga. 
 
19/11/2013 – 2/12/2013 DAWN PRINCESS CRUISE 13 DAYS  MELBOURNE – NZ - MELBOURNE 
Auckland; Tauranga; Napier: Wellington: Akaroa: Dunedin (Port Chalmers:  Fiordland National Park Scenic Cruising   APPROX: $2200-$2500 pp twin share 

Full details and cost will be available after the AGM in March. Contact Mike or Denise in the meantime. 
 

FOR INFORMATION ON ANY OF THE ABOVE PLEASE CONTACT ME OR YOU MAY MISS OUT 
AILSA COGHLAN Tel:  5443 7046  Email: ailsa.coghlan@bigpond.com 

 

 
PRESBYTERIAN:    DORMITORY:    SLOT MACHINES: 
When you rearrange the letters:  When you rearrange the letters:         When you rearrange the letters: 

BEST IN PRAYER    DIRTY ROOM    CASH LOST IN ME 
 

ASTRONOMER:    DESPERATION:   A DECIMAL POINT : 
When you rearrange the letters:  When you rearrange the letters:  When you rearrange the letters: 
MOON STARER    A ROPE ENDS IT   I'M A DOT IN PLACE 
 

THE EYES:     ANIMOSITY:    THE EARTHQUAKES:  
When you rearrange the letters:   When you rearrange the letters:  When you rearrange the letters:  
THEY SEE     IS NO AMITY    THAT QUEER SHAKE 
 
GEORGE BUSH:   ELECTION RESULTS :   ELEVEN PLUS TWO: 
When you rearrange the letters:   When you rearrange the letters:  When you rearrange the letters: 
HE BUGS GORE    LIES - LET'S RECOUNT  TWELVE PLUS ONE 
 

THE MORSE CODE :   SNOOZE ALARMS :   MOTHER-IN-LAW: 
When you rearrange the letters:   When you rearrange the letters:   When you rearrange the letters: 
HERE COME DOTS    ALAS ! NO MORE Z'S    WOMAN HITLER 

 

 

mailto:ailsa.coghlan@bigpond.com


Items for the next PROBE must be submitted to the Editor no later than:  

FRIDAY 29
th

  March for April Probe  
Mike Watt Ph. 5449 3925 or email secretary@probusclubofbendigo.com.au 

NEXT MORNING COFFEE AND CHAT GROUP   

Thursday March 14th  at the Strath Village  Food Court  10.15am  
Only $5 for Coffee and Cake or Coffee and Scone and Cream. 

 

 

                               
 

 

 

                   

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

No Speaker for the 20th March 
AGM 

Stewards: SIX Members will be chosen at the meeting!  

  

«Title» «Given_Name» «Surname» 
 
«address1» 
 
«address2» 
 
«postcode» 

  
      President:  Noel Bruhn                                                              Treasurer: Barry Coghlan 
                          Phone 5442 5313                                                                         Phone 5443 7046 
                          Email president@probusclubofbendigo.com.au                          Email treasurer@probusclubofbendigo.com.au                 
                                          

Secretary: Mike Watt Phone 5449 3925 Email secretary@probusclubofbendigo.com.au 
All correspondence addressed to The Secretary Mike Watt, Probus Club of Bendigo, PO Box 1379, Bendigo 3552 

  
WEB SITE: www.probusclubofbendigo.com.au 

Our General Meeting is held on the third Wednesday of each month, except December,  
at 10 am at the Masonic Centre McIvor Rd , Bendigo 

  

Information given in this bulletin is to be kept private and confidential and may only be 

used within the confines of Probus and shall not be used for any other purpose.  

Editor: Mike Watt Phone 5449 3925 Email secretary@probusclubofbendigo.com.au  
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